
 

 

 

City Hall        January 4, 2021 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, January 4, 2021 at 7:01 pm by Mayor 
Kenneth Wichman using online Zoom meeting. 
 
Council members present via Zoom were Trish Heim, Dan Glotzbach, Christi McKenzie, James Meyer and Toby 
McCullough. 
 
Also present via Zoom were Tracey Taylor, Tina Dick and Alan Zlatnik. 
 
Motion by James Meyer to approve minutes of the December 21, 2020 meeting as written was seconded by Trish 
Heim and carried. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the December 30, 2020 special end of year meeting as corrected 
was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Staples     $     37.79 Alan Streit   $   507.92 
 Kenneth Wichman        523.49 James Meyer        230.87 
 CenturyLink         738.46 Kansas Gas Service       239.86 
 Zoom Video Comm          14.99 D & D Security          24.95 
 Environmental Laboratories Inc.       117.00 Kansas Dept of Revenue        75.00 
 Menards           65.88 Mid-States Organized Crime Info     100.00 
 Rossville Truck & Tractor         16.75 Schulte Supply Inc         57.89 
 St. Marys Computers & Printing         35.00 Doug’s Pharmacy       144.00 
 Ks State Treasurer Court Fees        455.50 
 Total       3,385.35 
   
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $3,385.35 was seconded by Christi McKenzie and 
carried. 
 
Motion by James Meyer to approve agenda as written was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Mayor reported that he had approved payment to part time utility employee Randy Anderson for time worked on 
holiday doing snow removal be paid at 1 and ½ time and thanked employees for working on holiday to remove 
snow. 
 
Utility Superintendent reported that the new snow plow worked well.  
 
Mayor reminded governing body that items to be put on the agenda can be completed by contacting clerk’s office 
before 12 noon on the Friday before the scheduled meeting. 



 
Trish Heim inquired about City website. Assistance Clerk Tracey Taylor reported that she would be working on 
website and have updates by the end of the month. 
 
Asst. Clerk Tracey Taylor also reported that she was still a member of the Senior Center board. Renovation to the 
center look great. 
 
Jason Connell joined meeting at 7:15pm. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that plans were being put in place to provide COVID vaccinations for first 
responders and inquired as to if the shots would be voluntary or mandatory. Following discussion council noted 
shots would not be mandatory, however first responders should be educated on the vaccinations and encouraged 
to consult with their primary health care providers regarding the vaccine. Council also requested that the City 
consult with the League of Municipalities regarding any federal or state requirements for COVID vaccinations. 
 
Council had discussion regarding trash/junk in yards. Chief Connell reported that his department would be 
addressing next week or so.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to adjourn was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:26pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 


